
Modeler’s Roundtable by Dave Connery

At the December meet the roundtable was supposed to be at the same time as Dave Grandt’s presentation so we only had two people show up.  As a result we decided to put the roundtable off until next time and the moderator went to hear Dave’s interesting presentation on the history of this fascinating company.  We plan on having a Modelers roundtable discussion at the March Meet (see the schedule elsewhere in this newsletter).  If you have any modeling questions, or would like to talk about any of the things you are working on or dreaming of, or would just like a chance to talk modeling with others, please join us.

Dave Connery, Moderator


Modular Railroading - By Jim Long

At the June Coast Division meet in Fremont we will have a visiting Modular Model Railroad Group.   I was approached by Ken Lunders about having the HOn30 Modular Group that he belongs to setting up at a Coast Division meet.   The Coast Division Board thought this is a wonderful idea.  They are going to setup in the room where we have the silent auction.  This way we can learn what they are doing and see a railroad.   The modular group has a place to run their equipment.   It is just a Win, Win for everybody.   If you belong to a modular group and would like to be able to setup your layout at a future Coast Division meet please contact me.  If we have space and time we can accommodate a modular layout at the meets in Fremont.  

 

Timesaver Switching Contest by Jim Long
With the passing of Allan Fenton we have not had the Timesaver Switching contest at the last two Coast Division Meets.    Allan rescued the original Timesaver from John Allan’s house after his death and the fire.   It is Allan’s family wish that the original Timesaver be donated to the NMRA Museum and the second Timesaver to the San Diego Model Railroad Museum.   

After some discussion at both the Coast Division and PCR Board meeting it was decided that PCR would fund the replacement of the Timesaver for Coast Division and to fund one for any other division that wants to build one for their meets.   Coast Division has a group of people that have said they will build the new Timesaver.   Parts are being gathered and construction will start soon.   Some of the equipment may be purchased at the next auction.   It may not be finished before the March Meet but I am sure it will be finished before the June Meet.

The next problem is to find someone or a group of people to run the contest.   For the past many, many years Allan did this almost by himself.   It is very hard to ask one person to put in that much time at all of the meets.  They can’t participate in other parts of the meet.   I would like to see 3 or 4 volunteers.   If we can find 4 volunteers then a person only needs to run the program once a year.   The other three meets they can attend other parts of the meet.   There has been one volunteer at the time this is being written.   If you are interested helping to run the Timesaver Switching Contest please contact me.

As I was looking for people to build the new Timesaver I did a little research on the Timesaver.   I looked up the word Timesaver in the Model Trains Index at the Model railroader web site and found 18 articles about it.   I then went to a couple of search engines for the Internet.    I found many references to the John Allan Timesaver.  It is really an honor to have had the original Timesaver at Coast Division Meets for so many years.   I am looking forward to having the replacement up and running.   The new Timesaver Switching Contest will have a plaque on it saying “Built in Memory of Allan Fenton”.
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